
Statement read by Mike DeSocio (NYISO) prior to DER 205 Filing discussion at 
2/22/23 MC meeting: 
 
“As part of its 2023 Engaging the Demand Side Project, the NYISO commits to 
evaluating the ability of small facilities to provide wholesale market services as part 
of an Aggregation.  The NYISO looks forward to collaborating with its stakeholder 
community to learn about specific use cases for facilities smaller than 10kW and the 
abilities of Aggregators to efficiently facilitate their wholesale market 
participation.  These discussions will provide both NYISO and its stakeholders with 
a useful framework to consider how best to accommodate small facilities and, where 
appropriate, identify modifications to the NYISO’s Aggregation rules.  The ultimate 
goal of these efforts is to propose a set of market rules for small facilities that 
enhance grid reliability and resilience, reduce consumer costs, and lower barriers to 
entry for small DER.” 
 


